TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

ZONING BOARD OF FEBRUARY 4, 2016
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on February 4, 2016.
Members Present: Noah Grunberg, Michael Parry, John Taylor
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Joe Palmeri, Chris Macek
Guests: Kevin Parsons, Kathy Young, Margaret Fitzpatrick
Chairman pro temp John Taylor called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. 

A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Michael, to approve the meeting minutes of December 3.

Voting in favor: Noah, Michael, John


Opposed: None


Abstentions: None

A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Noah, to approve the hearing minutes of December 3.


Voting in favor: Noah, Michael, John


Opposed: None


Abstentions: None

Old Business

The Board has been busy with hearings and has not had time to review the telecommunications bylaw.
New Business
A partial application for a Special Permit has been received from Brolin Winning, who operates a take-out food business on the Mohawk Trail on property owned by Laurie York. Brolin was unsure exactly why he needed a Special Permit, but the Building Inspector had told him that one was necessary. The Board could say that Brolin's business was an accessory and no permit would be needed, but technically there are two uses on one lot, which does require a Special Permit. Faye will work with Brolin to get the necessary paperwork finished in time to schedule a hearing in April.
At 7:30 p.m. a motion was made by Noah, seconded by Michael, to recess the meeting for the purpose of a public hearing.
The meeting resumed at 7:40 p.m.

A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Michael, that the Zoning Board of Appeals finds that the condition prohibiting residential use listed on a permit originally granted on August 9, 2005, should be removed, due to the change in the zoning bylaws that would now allow this to happen by right, and it is so voted to remove said condition.


Voting in favor: John Taylor, Michael Parry, Noah Grunberg


Voting in opposition: None


Abstentions: None


Absent:  Joe Palmeri, Chris Macek
It was noted that a finding requires only a majority of three Board members.

Kevin asked about Section 13.1 of the Zoning Bylaws, regarding earth removal. He was bringing this to the Board's attention as he plans to remove quite a large amount of earth for a septic system.

Margaret Fitzpatrick came before the Board to discuss a potential reuse of the VFW building on Water Street. In the interest of full disclosure Michael said he is a potential investor in this proposed project. John disclosed that he has been discussing insurance coverage for this project. If this comes before the Board Michael and John may need to write letters to the Board of Selectmen to avoid any conflict of interest.

Margaret explained that the VFW building has been empty for two or three years. There are six parking spaces in the front of the building, but the parking lot is in poor condition. The proposed plan would be to lease the building from the VFW so that organization could still use the building for meetings, but the building would be converted into a restaurant and performance venue. The plan would be to create a nice green space area in the front of the building for people to enjoy while coming off the Bridge of Flowers.

Zoning Bylaw Section 11 concerns parking. At the present time there are not an adequate number of parking spaces for the building and Water Street already has a lot of on-street parking. The intent of the bylaw is to do something that makes sense for new projects, for example, it would be a good idea to have a couple of handicapped spaces available. The Board seemed to agree that to remove all the existing parking spaces would be too much of a compromise between parking and improved scenery. Margaret plans to apply for a waiver of Section 11.
The Board discussed the proposed Open Space Development Bylaw. This bylaw would make it possible for houses to be built closer together than is currently allowed, which would maintain more open space in the surrounding area. Noah felt that the architectural design portion of the bylaw should be removed. It was also thought that this sort of development should not be by right, but should require a review. The relationship between open space development and the sub division process was not clear. There were questions on the need for frontage and on shared driveways. Board members agreed that they needed to study the bylaw more carefully. A hearing on this bylaw will be held on February 24.
Mail included a notice of the Citizen Planner Training Collaborative spring conference; a notice from Building Commissioner Jim Hawkins regarding all of the work done by the Building Commission that is not covered by fees, which should instead, be paid through town assessments; an email regarding a curb cut permit on Water Street; and an email from the Board of Health regarding Air B&Bs.

At 9:10 p.m. p.m. Noah moved that the meeting be adjourned. This was seconded by Michael. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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